Holy Family Parish, Fernie

Pastor: Fr. David John Office Administrator: Lucrecia Lynch

Church: 501-4th Avenue, Fernie

Parish Office and Family Centre: 521 -4th Avenue, Fernie

PO BOX 519, Fernie, BC V0B 1M0

Office hours: Tuesdays to Fridays from 9am to 1pm

Telephone: 250 423-6127

Email: info@holyfamilyfernie.ca Website: www.holyfamilyfernie.ca

Holy Family Parish is organized together with St. Michael, Sparwood and St. Bernard's Elkford.



April 18, 2021 3rd Sunday of Easter

Dear Parishioners and Friends of Holy Family Parish Welcome to our Parish.



The Pope's Monthly Intentions Fundamental Rights

We pray for those who risk their lives while fighting for fundamental rights under dictatorships, authoritarian regimes and even in democracies in crisis.

Church Bell Tower (work in progress)

When: Starting next week on Tuesday, April 2021 There will be scaffold erected on the Church frontage and there will be safety fencing enclosing the scaffolding and a "lay down" area for materials on the N side of the "stair access" location. There will be safety notices posted/attached to the fencing. The street frontage immediately adjacent the fencing will be required for construction parking but that will be the extent of it. There will be barricades demarking/blocking the parking zone. -HFP-



Holy Family Parish Private Prayer

Please book by phoning the Parish office or via email info@holyfamilyfernie.ca

Available Tuesdays and Thursdays from 11:00 AM to 1:00 PM



Finance-Collections

April 11, 2021

Actual Year-to-date: \$17.151.68

Target Year-to-date: \$13,200.00

Achieved: 104% of YTD target

Pilgrimage of Faith Appel -2021

Our Goal: \$17,250.00 Year-to-date: \$2,015.00

Holy Family Parish

Interac e-Transfer Donations

etransfer.hfpfernie@nelsondiocese.org



Fernie Family Garden update

I am happy to update you on some developments with the garden, now that Spring seems to finally be here we can look forward to getting new work done this year!

I hope you have all had a good winter and that you are all well during this time. It has been a trying time for many so I thank God for our town and smaller community, and the many outdoor activities we have access to that help lift our spirits. You have all taken part in fundraising, maintenance, building and preparing for this garden and I am so thankful for your support. It has helped us get to this point, and this year I anticipate will have much development!



The focus is to build the pathway and mobility-aid/wheelchair-accessible garden area. We have materials on hold to build 5 more garden beds. The 10 already in place are all spoken for by last year's renters, and there are 4 people on the waitlist for the new beds. I'm hoping to get the new beds started in a few weeks. - *TanyaThurmeier*-

New Envelopes 2021

Our 2021 envelopes are in the Parish's office ready for pick up. Office hours: Tuesdays to Fridays from 9:00 am to 1:00 pm.



With the Province of British Guidelines and Restrictions, there will be no in person Masses. We will provide details in the coming future.

Fernie Saturday Mass Time: 5:00 pm Broadcast via Zoom Fernie Sunday Mass Time: 9:00 am Broadcast via Zoom from Sparwood

Please forward our message to your family and friends. They can submit their email to the Parish office to participate in our virtual Christmas season at Holy Family Parish.

Sacraments: Contact the Parish Office via email <u>info@holyfamilyfernie.ca</u> and we will reply to your email request accordingly.

